Minutes of the
Munson Township
Park and Recreation Board
Meeting

Tuesday, November 13, 2012

The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm by Bob Marn.
Present: Robert Marn (Chairman), Joe Rosboril and Jon Schroeter

MINUTES
Jon Schroeter made a motion which was seconded by Joe Rosboril, to
approve the meeting minutes from October 17, 2012. Passed unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS:

Basketball Court Fence
Andy Bushman recently gave Jim Teichman two quotes to review. This
matter will be discussed more in depth at the December meeting.

Baseball Field Prep Specifications
Bob Marn and John Kaczynski are still gathering information needed to write
the specs which will be presented at the December meeting.

Nero Trails
This project will be moved to the 2013 budget list.

Park Bleachers — Safety Review

There are no quotes for the bleachers to review at this time. The third base
side of the bleaches located at Vetter field at Town Hall Park does not meet
specifications required by KLA, Risk Management. The Park Board is waiting
to see if any of the renovations at Town Hall will affect the grounds in that
area before any recommendations are made. This project wiil be added to
the 2013 budget.

Nero Park Entrance off Ravenna Rd.
Nothing to report at this time.

Age 2-5 Playground Site
Meyer Design has started the playground installation job. They are drilling

the holes and planning on completing the playground by the middle of next
week. The rainy weather held them up from an earlier start date. Munson
Township Road Department has moved the tree that was in the way. The
Road Department will grade the excess soil from the project. A progress
report will be given at the December meeting.
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NEW BUSINESS:

Presentation of Boy Scout Project

Casey O’Donell, a Boy Scout, attended to present the construction drawings
and material list for the kiosks at Nero Nature Preserve and Scenic River
Retreat that he plans on building for his Eagle Scout project. The project will
be started as soon as it is approved by the Park Board and the Trustees and
he has enough money to purchase the material. Casey plans on finishing the
project this year. The Park Board needs to mark the locations where the
kiosks will be instalted. Joe Rosboril made a motion which was seconded by
Jon Schroeter, for the Park Board to mark the kiosk locations at Scenic River
Retreat and Nero Nature Preserve for the Eagle Scout Project of Casey
O’Donell which will be completed by the end of the year. Passed
unanimously. The drawings are attached.

Breakfast with Santa — December 8, 2012

Joe Rosboril would like to donate all of the profits (not to exceed $250) from
the pancake breakfast to Boy Scout Troop #91 since they do the majority of
the work at this event. The 2011 breakfast expense was $873 with the profit
of $239.91. The Boy Scout donation idea will be brought up to the Trustees
after the Breakfast with Santa when the Park Board knows the profits. Joe
Rosboril made a motion which was seconded by Bob Marn to ask the
Trustees to encumber $700 for Breakfast with Santa. Passed unanimously.
Boy Scouts will help with decorations and set-up on Friday, December 7,
2012 at 3:15pm. The Park Board will meet on Saturday at 6:30am for the
scheduled event.

Projects and Budgets 2013
As mentioned in last month’s meeting, the Park Board has a realistic list of

projects for Munson Township parks for 2013. The Park Board is hoping that
the renovations at the town hall will lend itself to cleaning up its campus.
Certain bleachers at Munson Township Park may not be in compliance with
safety standards. Trustee Andy Bushman said that the bleachers are owned
by Munson Township and not Chardon High School. The bleaches will be in
the budget for 2013. Nero Nature Preserve is the main focus for 2013.
Scenic River will offer winter sled riding and offer Concerts In the Park
during the summer months.

Community Day Picnic 2013

Park Board members discussed the points from last month’s meeting;
Besides holding the event later in the day, the Park Board would like to scale
down some of the events and have the vendors sell some of the food at
reasonable prices instead of the township absorbing the food bill. The
discussion continued saying that a 50/50 raffle and grand prize drawing
could be offered with selling tickets starting in June for this August event,
This would be in place of the Chinese auction. They discussed of having two
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bands, one in each pavilion. Many people show every year and we want to
change it up to attract additional people. Jon Schroeter stated he is fine with
the time change and hopes the road crew could be more involved with the
clean-up. The Park Board will ask the Trustees for approval of recommended
changes after the Park Board’s December meeting.

OTHER BUSINESS

Hank Penttila, the architect for the Township Hall expansion project,
attended the Park Board meeting. He liked the idea of cleaning up the
campus since that is also his objective. Hank has some issues in regards to
playground placement that he would like to talk to the Park Board about. He
does not need a decision tonight, but there will be more discussion in the
near future on size and placement, Hank promised the Trustees that he
would look at the entire campus of the Township Hall. Hank plans to meet
with the Park Board at a later date.

An editorial in regards to sled riding was given to Park Board members for
review. All of the attending members feel it looks good for publishing in the
local newspapers. The Park Board will talk to Jim Teichman, Road
Superintendent, about snow removal at Scenic River Retreat for sled riding
hill access.

ATTACHMENT:
Construction drawings from Boy Scout, Casey O’Donell

ADJOURNMENT:
Joe Rosboril made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:36pm which was
seconded Jon Schroeter and unanimously approved.

The next meeting will be held Wednesday, December 12, 2012 at 5:30pm at
Town Hall

Aﬁ/@*f’() 7’7/74{/ Z7L Chairman-.-- ,S/«.C«g M<f Secretary

Robert Mdrn Julle Johnston

cc: Park Board Members
Township Trustees and Fiscal Officer
Road Superintendent




COSNTRUCTTION DRAWINGS

%’ x 6" MIII_)LED PRESSURE

— TREATED Post

i ¥ x 4/)” LAG ScREW
(—— COUNTERSI\I[\ FrusH

. w/ Fascia -"Typ. (6)
(3) 2"x 6” Fascia w/ PLACES
{— CONSTRUCTION ADHESIVE '

2" x 8" CENTER RAFTER

N

SHINGLES

‘ : . 2"x 6" T & G Woon
7 \ ERY i T3 M /‘ DECKING
-3 o ! ] e 3 [FroNT
\ \’1{ ; d / ANODIZED
Y . v _/ s ArommNoM“D”
t IS°TYP | : STYLE DriP
\ \ . EnGE
\ \ . V X 1
a {1 :
N a1 U P )
I /
\ 42” x 417 SiGn BoArD i SIeNAG ‘ &
\ w/ Corly COVERING TONAGE ' i
7-3" i o Tl (
f - * ' i |
- l= . - | i i
a3 \‘i [ {
(g " = L J |
{‘- Epi NS it /
- * L —=-"> ) [ 13
\ . Stope Tor oF
Oy .o P Coxc. PiER FOR
276 { | A Run Orr
';_ ‘ B r;-' l .
- i ‘ ———— FINISHED GRADE
__lr.‘\ 1’_ f_ o .‘? s l
1 o FronT ) ' g HIEE: by
il F K| b : 1
il y [ e 12” Cone,
12 [ i ] 4 | ‘] ‘]——— Foorme
14 ¢ Pl gt YIFE #
—_— . LT SR | L..T o
VARIES w/
Son. TyrE&
Frost DEPTH 4‘,45/3” o.C. 7.3 l/ o.C.
#* 43 .

/1 \PrLAN & SecTION OF WOODEN Kiosk

LEADING &F INSPIRING

ACTION




( 1) /Doeuer a‘n// el Screcwdriver &t
(D) wheelbarroen

(D posthole d rjﬁ‘er

(D Aartmer

) par of 3/0%2.5

( g,) /r3 SCrews @ ;&5‘3 oo

) bags of gmc:('cre?fe

F257 = Luygs

(D SHheet of’ 43 ,ws " phyesood
cut rz‘ 42 wql @ £2355

(3) 2'x5" planks @ Fs55.94

(9 2'x¢" planks @ #24.20

(4) 6"x6" pressure treated
posts @ L5785

(D) Betndle of cheastnut colored
5/71}?9/@5 @ Hiz.20

( 3> eéofz‘/es of Constraction
cdhesve @ L1294

(B aletmiineers drip ea’ﬁ:‘nj @

A .97

() dox of 2.8 wood SArea)s @
¥ I _

(D sheet of cork board 40 29"
@ #1575

oo/ rental @ sflOO o0
micderia/s @ Fa2g1
Zota/ costs @ £37.7

de.Sigy
5, e 4y ém/d’ z‘/ps STreictere,
e

TLLUSTRATIVE DRAWING

”777:'5 1Sia Simp 5 c;ooa’ezn biosk modaled after those Found in dhe Montana State Pads
langein on Fe é'rz,(w}/ 22. 2005,
The Frame 15 ik Sis

s bedild w




